
Ms Claire Moore 
Chair 
Senate Community Affairs Legislation Committee 
 
By E-mail: community.affairs.sen@aph.gov.au 
 
Dear Senator Moore 
 
Re: Inquiry into Health Legislation Amendment (Midwives and Nurse 
Practitioners) Bill 2009 and two related Bills 
 
I write to express my concern about the above bills.  I understand that 
these bills will enable Medicare funding, access to the Pharmaceutical 
Benefits Scheme and professional indemnity premium support for midwives 
providing care for women to give birth in hospital. 
 
Medicare funding for midwifery care is long overdue. It is not acceptable 
however to exclude homebirth from this funding and indemnity arrangement.  
By doing this Australia is totally out of step with nations such as the 
United Kingdom, Canada, The Netherlands and New Zealand.  Furthermore, 
this proposed action will bring Australia out of line with the 
international definition and scope of a midwife's role according to the 
World Health Organisation;  
 
“The World Health Organization Definition of a Midwife adopted 
 from the International Confederation of Midwives and the  
International Federation of Gynecology and Obstetrics Definition 
.  
A midwife is a person who, having been regularly admitted to a 
 midwifery educational program, duly recognized in the country in 
 which it is located, has successfully completed the prescribed course 
 of studies in midwifery and has acquired the requisite qualifications 
 to be registered and/or licensed to practice midwifery.  
 
She must be able to give the necessary supervision, care and advice to 
women 
 during pregnancy, labor and the postpartum period, to conduct  
deliveries on her own responsibility and to care for the newborn and  the 
infant. This care includes preventative measures, the detection of 
abnormal conditions in mother and child, the procurement of 
medical assistance and the execution of emergency measures in the absence 
of medical help. She has an important task in health counseling and 
education, not only for the women, but also within the family and 
community. The work should involve antenatal 
education and preparation for parenthood and extends to certain  areas of 
gynecology, family planning and child care. She may practice in 
hospitals, clinics, health units, domiciliary conditions or in any other 
service.” 
 
These nations support the rights of women to choose homebirth and fund a 
registered midwife through their national health scheme.  In New Zealand 
and the U.K women have a legislative right to choose homebirth. 
 
The intersection of this legislation with the national registration and 
accreditation of health professionals will prevent homebirth midwives 
from registering. I believe this to be an unintended consequence and ask 
that you take steps to include homebirth within the Health Legislation 
Amendment (Midwives and Nurse Practitioners) and related Bills, so that 
midwives may fulfil the full scope of their right practice the profession 
of midwifery in Australia. 
 



I support a system where all consumers are treated equally, with the same 
access to funding and the same insurance protection. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Jotara Worland 

 


